
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 

      Public Works Committee Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  02-01-2021 

 

Prepared By: Kevin Schone – Public Works Director 

 

Agenda Item:  Fire Department Generator Replacement Consideration  

 

Explanation: Public Safety has budgeted for the replacement of the generator at the firehouse 

in the current FY. This generator is approximately 22 years old and is still providing back up 

power to the fire department in emergencies. The problem with this generator is the 

components that make the generator run are not readily available when needed because they 

are not caterpillar parts, meaning it is less reliable in an emergency. Because of this, staff has 

requested a quote from Altorfer for a new generator and RNS Electric for installation 

services. The new generator, if approved, would be a diesel unit which is a change from the 

current natural gas unit. Below are results of this request. 

 

Altorfer D50GC Diesel Generator                 $28,063 

Sourcewell Discount                                       ($  8,700) 

Sourcewell Member Price                               $19,363 

Field Start-Up and Training                            $ 1,600 

Freight                                                                  $ 1,737 

 

Total Price                                                           $22,700 

 

Trade Value                                                       ($  1,200) 

Net                                                                        $21,500 

 

RNS Electric                                                        $  6,575  

Grand Total                                                         $28,075 

  

Fiscal Impact: $32,000 was budgeted in Account #107-07-800-1500 

 

Recommendation/ 

Committee Discussion Summary: The Cat generator from Altorfer uses Sourcewell, a 

nationwide purchase program, fulfilling the competitive bid requirements. Other supporting 

site work for this install will be completed by city crews, such as iron and concrete work. 

RNS Electric has supported the generator installations at both City Hall and the water 

treatment plant. RNS also supports many of the other projects completed at the treatment 



plants and elsewhere and as such staff recommends approving Altorfer at $21,500 for 

purchase of a new generator for the fire department, and RNS Electric at $6575 for 

installation services, for a total cost of $28,075, and not to exceed amount of $32,000 to allow 

for any unforeseen problems during installation. 

 

Action Requested:  Direction to move this to the City Council for approval. 








